
SENSE OF THE BOARD RESOLUTION 
RECOGNIZING PHIL GIORDANO’S MANY YEARS OF SERVICE 

TO THE CITY OF STAMFORD, INCLUDING 26 YEARS ON THE BOARD OF 
REPRESENTATIVES 

WHEREAS, Philip J. Giordano was born in Stamford on August 22, 1927 and has been a lifelong 
Stamford resident, attending Stamford schools, including the Center, Hart, and Burdick Schools, 
Stamford High School and the J.M. Wright Technical High School; and 
 
WHEREAS, Philip J. Giordano served in the U.S. Army 2nd Division, 15th Field Artillery, 
Headquarters Battery from 1946 through 1947 and worked for the Stamford Board of Education 
as a custodian until his retirement as Head Custodian; and  

WHEREAS, Philip J. Giordano joined the Board of Representatives in 1995, representing the 10th 
District, serving as Sergeant-at-Arms beginning in 2002, and serving as Vice Chair of the 
Housing-Community Development-Social Services Committee and as a member of the Parks & 
Recreation, Public Safety & Health, and Transportation Committees; and 

WHEREAS, Philip J. Giordano was elected a City Constable in 2004, a position he still holds; and 
is a former paid member of Stamford Fire & Rescue; and 

WHEREAS, Philip J. Giordano has been a dedicated and active member of the larger Stamford 
community, serving with numerous organizations, including as a Board member of CTE and a 
member of the Oscar H. Cowan American Legion Post 3, Stamford, St. John's Basilica, the Holy 
Name Society, the J.M. Wright Technical School Citizens Advisory Committee, the West Side 
Business Council's Anti-Crime Vigil , and the United Way of Stamford Residential Division Team; 
graduated from the Stamford Citizens' Police Academy; and served as a coach with the American 
Legion Baseball League; and 

WHEREAS, nothing has been more important to Philip J. Giordano than his family; he was 
married on November 7, 1975 to the late Marion A. Bottomly Santarsiero, and together they lived 
in Stamford and is dedicated to his numerous children, stepchildren, grandchildren, and great 
grandchildren. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the 31st Board of Representatives of the City of 
Stamford thanks Philip J. Giordano for his commitment and service to the Stamford Community. 

 
Approved by the 31st Board of Representatives 

this 7th day of March, 2022 
 
 
 

__________________________    __________________________ 
Jeff Curtis, President      Megan Cottrell, Clerk 


